
Safeguarding Newsletter—Summer Term 2 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers  
I hope you all had a good half term holiday.  
 
All staff at Belle Vue have a responsibility to safeguard children but just a reminder to you that we have 
the following designated staff in place with responsibility for safeguarding: 
 
Mrs. C Davies—Designated Safeguarding lead 
Mrs. S Richardson—Deputy Safeguarding lead 
Mrs. A Perrett—Deputy Safeguarding Lead 
Mrs. C Mulligan—Deputy Safeguarding lead 
 
Governors responsible for safeguarding: Mrs. A Potter and Mrs S. Rose 
If you have any concerns regarding the safeguarding of a child/children please contact the school 
immediately on 01384 389900 or email info@belle-vue.dudley.sch.uk.  
If you suspect a child is in immediate danger please ring 999.  

 

 

Online Safety 

Ensuring  children are safe online is crucial. Here are a few links to help parents/carers: 

https://families.google/familylink/ 

YouTube 

Are you aware that YouTube has a kids channel?  

Children love searching on YouTube however, do you know the content they are searching? Also, some 
adverts are not suitable for children to watch.  

YouTube Kids can be managed by parents/carers. An account can be set up which allows parents to add 
the age of their child. YouTube only allows content that is appropriate for the child’s age. The site has 
facility for parents/carers to disable the ‘search’ facility. In addition, functions can be set ensuring chil-
dren cannot ‘like’, subscribe or make a comment on a video.  

https://www.youtube.com/intl/ALL_uk/kids/ 

TikTok  

TikTok now has family pairing; simply link your account to your child's and you can restrict the content 
they are watching and reduce the amount of time they use the app. As parents/carers, you can also ac-
cess and control the privacy options.  

 

 

https://families.google/familylink/
https://www.youtube.com/intl/ALL_uk/kids/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Minecraft Legends 

Minecraft Legends was released last month and is available across a variety of platforms. It is rated as 7+ by 

PEGI with a further content descriptor of ‘violence.’ However, when rating games, PEGI do not take into 

consideration the communication features of a game. Minecraft Legends does include a chat facility, which 

adds further risks of seeing/hearing inappropriate language/content. This can be switched off.  

What should I be aware of?   

Multiplayer – children can interact with others (including strangers), you can switch this option off within 

settings or choose to play offline.  

Additional purchases – be aware of in app purchases and the purchase of additional items to support 

(although not needed) game play. You can set up appropriate parental settings to restrict/prevent purchas-

es.  

Block and report players – if your child is playing with others, make sure they know how to block and report 

players within the game.  

You can find out more on:  

https://www.esrb.org/blog/what-parents-need-to-know-about-minecraft-legends/ 

 

 

First day calling procedures 

If we have not heard from you by 9.30am, the office staff will contact you. If we are 

unable to contact you, we will start to call all the contact numbers that you have 

provided in order to gain an explanation for the absence. If we still have not been 

able to ascertain where your child is, then we may make a home visit. However, if 

we still have not been able to get a response, consideration will be given as to 

whether we alert the police to carry out a home welfare check. This procedure is to ensure that we know 

where your child is and that you are all safe.  

 

https://www.esrb.org/blog/what-parents-need-to-know-about-minecraft-legends/



